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January Chapter Meeting 

The January meeting will begin at 7pm at the EAA 

hangar on Wednesday, Jan. 19. Exit Hwy 1 at Airport 

Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight 

(Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, proceed past WVI 

terminal and Zuniga's restaurant. EAA hangar and 

parking lot is on the left.  

Laura Barnett, Donna Crane-Bailey, Kay Harmon & Michaele Serasio at the KSBW Share Your 
Holidays event last month in Salinas where the MB99s donated aviation-related toys to children. 
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Chair: Alice Talnack  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Michaele Serasio 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month‟s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Kryss Crocker 
   <flying4fun2@att.net> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O‟Brien  
Public relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

The start of a new year always brings a sense of new resolutions and new 

beginnings. So what are yours?  This will be our opening, 2011, question for 

our next meeting. 

 

It was so nice to see everyone at our holiday meeting. And yes, if you were 

not there we missed you. I have a feeling that some of this year‟s white rein-

deer gifts may reappear next year. 

 

There are many aviation related activities coming up over the next few 

months. Please review the listings in this newsletter and the agendas each 

month to plan ahead.  I know that marking these events early on my calendar 

makes me feel committed to attend and participate. Each event reminds me 

of why I am a 99, a pilot and to keep flying. 

 

Stay sharp on those last five miles of each flight. 

 

Alice 

 

Prop Wash 
By Alice Talnack 

Awards/Opportunities 

The Professional Pilot Leadership Initiative (PPLI) is accepting 

applications for the next session. Session A applications need to sub-

mitted by January 31 for the March 1-July 31 program. Using one-on-one 

structured mentoring, each participant will develop practical, goal-oriented 

career and leadership skills. Members pursuing a professional pilot career 

who are willing to make the commitment are encouraged to apply. For a de-

scription of the program see pages 12-13 of the 99 News, Oct/Nov/Dec 2010 

issue. Check out http://www.ninety-nines.org/userfiles/file/PPLI%20Fact%

20Sheet.pdf and contact Torea Rodriguez at torea@99ppli.org. 

 Submission deadline for Awards of Achievement, Award of Merit 

and the George Palmer Putnam Award is January 15, 2011.  Inter-

national Awards Chairman Cathy Wappler encourages your Chapter to con-

sider individuals worthy of nomination in each or any of these categories. 

Submit a one-page letter, signed by two officers or trustees (as appropriate) 

to International Headquarters in Oklahoma City, attention Awards Commit-

tee. Further information can be found in the Oct/Nov/Dec 2010 issue of the 

99 News (page 22) and in the members area of the website under „Library.‟ 

Cathy Wappler can also be contacted at cwappler99@hotmail.com. Your 

submissions are encouraged. And if your Chapter made a submission in a 

previous year that did not win, please resubmit. 

http://www.ninety-nines.org/userfiles/file/PPLI%20Fact%20Sheet.pdf
http://www.ninety-nines.org/userfiles/file/PPLI%20Fact%20Sheet.pdf
mailto:torea@99ppli.org
mailto:cwappler99@hotmail.com
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Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Sarah Chauvet , 147 Mesa Verde Dr , Watsonville, CA 95076  
Our local dues run from June 1, 2010 to May 31, 2011  

(If you  don’t see your name below, you haven’t paid this year.) 

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Olive Bungard 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Geneva Cranford 

Kryss Crocker 

Carolgene Dierolf 

Anna (Jo) Dieser 

Pam Downing 

Carolyn Dugger 

Maryellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Ginger Hobbs 

Mona Kendrick 

Nic Kinsman 

Lori Ledford 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Pam O‟Brien 

Diana Peterson 

Jody Roberts 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Pat York  

FAA Safety Seminars  
 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

1) "Flying south of the border to Mexico"  Topic: Knowledge, considerations and procedures for international flying 

Tuesday, January 11, 2011 at 7:15 PM 

Location: Wings of History Museum, 12777 Murphy Ave, San Martin, CA 95046 

Select Number: WP1535791    Description: Flying to Mexico can be fun and safe, but it requires special knowledge and 

preparation. This program is designed to help you plan a trip across the border. 

2) "Close Calls: Lessons Learned" 
Wednesday, January 12, 2011 at 7:00 PM 

Location: Embassy Suites, 901 East Calaveras Blvd., Milpitas, CA 95035 

Select Number: NR0335380   Description: All of us have made mistakes, some more serious than others. The key is 

learning from those mistakes. Close Calls: Lessons Learned is a new seminar from the Air Safety Institute featuring real 

pilots telling their real stories. You'll see a CFI and his student tell the story of losing a prop in flight. A Bonanza pilot 

talks of surviving a crash in Oregon. Plus a few other harrowing stories. You will not want to miss this seminar. 

3) "Flying Beyond Your Comfort Zone" 
Topic: How to plan to fly across the U.S. with the same confidence as flying to Zuniga's at Watsonville for a $100 bur-

rito! 

Saturday, January 15, 2011 at 11:00 AM 

Location: AeroDynamic Aviation, 2650 Robert Fowler Way, San Jose, CA 95148 

Select Number: WP1535779   Description: This fascinating seminar is about the flight planning necessary for safely 

extending your flight comfort zone. In this case all the way across the USA! We will talk about decisions pilots have to 

make pertaining to all factors for traversing plains, mountains and valleys, using the experiences from a flight from Cali-

fornia to Tennessee and back on a Cessna 182. 

http://faasafety.gov
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Holiday Potluck and White Reindeer Exchange 
12-13-2010 

―White Reindeer ―gift exchange hostess Theresa examines Lori’s gift in case she just might take it instead of taking a 

chance on an unopened one! You never know until the end of the evening what you will end up with. 

Are you sure you don’t want to steal Geneva’s White 

Reindeer gift, Laura? 
Guest Sierra Laird shares her most memorable event of 

the year prior to selecting her gift. 

Theresa is a little hesitant about what might be in this 

particular package.  
Aha, a fighter pilot—move the joystick and it shoots, it 

turns, it talks. Now, if nobody steals it. . . . 
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Ann Goldsmith, wearing the Mickey Air tee shirt gift she 

opened, draws the next name in the White Reindeer ex-

change.  

But it looks like she’s not going to have the tee shirt for 

long since Michaele has her eye on it. ―Okay, you can 

have it if I can get it off!‖ says Ann. 

And, what did Kay get? Whatever it is, it is generating great hilarity  from Alice, Carolgene and Lori! 

Guest Katelyn Laird gets into the spirit of the White Reindeer gift exchange and steals a gift, obviously enjoying the con-

tents. Sister Sierra then steals a pink Snuggie (which the original recipient didn’t bemoan in the least!).   
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Sully‟s Miracle on the Hudson IFR Approach Plate 
Jeppesen presented this approach plate to Captain Chesley “Sully” Sullenberger and First Officer Jeffrey B. Skiles 

as a memento for US Airways Flight 1549′s famous water-landing in the Hudson River January 15, 2009. The more 

you look at it, the more you see. 

http://mach1consultants.com/blog/?p=283
http://www.jeppesen.com/index.jsp
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chesley_Sullenberger
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Laura’s Mexican Artichoke Dip 
Laura Barnett brought this to our holiday potluck and many wanted the recipe. Laura says go easy on the cumin--it can be strong.  

She also doubled the recipe and used half chopped garlic and half Lawry's seasoning.  

 

Makes: 2-1/2 cups dip     Prep Time: 5  Minutes      Cook Time: 25 Minutes 

 

1 can (14 oz.) artichoke hearts, drained and chopped 

1 cup Light Mayonnaise 

1 can (4 oz.) diced green chilies, undrained 

1 cup shredded Monterey Jack cheese 

¼ cup chopped cilantro 

½ tsp ground cumin and hot pepper sauce to taste. 

1 clove garlic, finely chopped or (optional) and/or 1/4 tsp. Lawry's Garlic Powder with parsley  

 

Instructions:  Preheat oven to 350°.  In a 1-quart casserole, combine all ingredients. Bake uncovered 25 minutes or until 

heated through. Serve with your favorite dippers. 

                                                     
                                                        

 

 
Hi All,  

 

Happy New Year! I hope you are finding time to fly during the (rather short) breaks in the weather. I was able to 

enjoy a delightful flight and dinner at Harris Ranch Xmas Eve. So, dust off your skills and get your passengers 

lined up for our wonderful annual whale watching flight. Here are the details: 

 

When: Saturday Jan 8 (that's just a few days away - Yikes!) 

 

Where: Up and down the Monterey coast - we'll meet at Zuniga's 

Restaurant on the Watsonville airport for lunch at noon (you can fly before or after lunch; or both times) 

 

What to do: Let Pat Gregory know right away if you're coming, if you have seats in your plane or if you need a 

ride. Get ahold of an FWPand bring her along. This is a great way to meet new 99s and friends and if you're a 

flight instructor this is a super training flight with lots of hold-like turns and keeping a sharp eye out for other 

planes, and steep turns, and talking to Norcal, etc. While you're flying, report on and monitor air-to-air frequency 

122.75 to keep track of the rest of us. 

SCV 99s Whale Watching Fly-in January 8 
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

 

Jan. 29, 2011—–—–—–—Southwest Section Winter Workshop 

                                                              Oakland, CA  See www.sws99s.org 

 

Feb. 24-26, 2011—–—–—Annual International Women in Aviation Conference 

                                                              Reno, NV  See www.wai.org 

Jan. 19, 2011—––———–MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, EAA Bldg., WVI 

June 21-24, 2011—––—–Air Race Classic 

                                                              www.airraceclassic.org 

Apr 28-May 1, 2011—–—Southwest Spring Section Meeting, San Diego, CA 

                                                              ninetynines.net/swssd/ 

Jan. 8, 2011—–—–—–—–Whale Watching with the Santa Clara Valley Chapter 

                                                              See page 7 


